
Ringmore Parish Newsletter 

September 2013 

Issue 333 Edited by Gillian                    Deadline: 24th September, to be edited by Lynn                                

DIARY DATES:  
Tuesday      Table Tennis, Parish Rm, 8.00pm 
Wednesday Cameo Coffee 10.30-12.00 
Friday          Thai Buffet, Journey’s End 
 NB: Harvest festival is now 6 October 
       Christmas Bazaar is now 7 December 
        
September 
1   Cream Tea, WI Hall 
4   RBL Meeting, Dolphin Inn  7.30 
7   Bigbury Produce Show, Memorial Hall 
17 Parish Council Meeting W.I Hall 7.00 
18 Cameo Coffee  recommences 10.30-12.00 
 27 Macmillan Coffee Morning  10.30 
October 
 2  RBL Meeting, Journeys End 7.30 
 5  Harvest Church Flowers, 10.00-2.00 
 6  Harvest Festival, All Hallows 
 7  Short Mat Bowls re-commences 
18 Concert, All Hallows, 7.30 
19 RBL Film, Memorial Hall  6.7.30 
24 Parish Council Meeting, W.I Hall 7.0045 for  
26  Film Show, Parish Room  6.45 for 7.30 
26  Modbury Caring Craft Fair 
  
 

 
November  
  1  RBL Auction JE Inn  8.00   
  6  Film/fish&chips Memorial Hall 
  6  RBL Meeting, Dolphin Inn, 7.30 
 16  Poetry evening, Memorial Hall 
 16  Film Show, Parish Room 6.45 for 7.00 
 19  Parish Council Meeting, W.I Hall 7.00 
  20 RHS AGM 
  December 
  4  RBL Meeting, Journey’s Inn, 7.30 
  7  Christmas Bazaar, Parish Rm 10.30-2.00 
 14  Film Show, Parish Room 6.45 for 7.30 
  22 Carol Service, All Hallows 
  January 2014 
  18  Film Show, Parish Room 6.45 for 7.30 
   February 
   15  Film Show, Parish Room 6.45 for 7.30 
   March 
   15  Film Show Parish Room 6.45 for 7.30 

The orchard team take a welcome break 

RINGMORE TOWN QUIZ 

If you did not get the Town Quiz at the Fete, find it at 

the back of this newsletter. Maybe you can find an 

answer to every question but, if not, fill in as much as 

you can and return it to Barry Old by 12th October 

Photograph by Jane Reynolds 



Anna’s Place  Cumberland Co<ages 

10.30 am 

Come with a Smile and Loads of Money  
to Support this Good Cause 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It was a beau*ful summer day for the Ringmore Fete which was well supported and much enjoyed by locals 
and visitors.  Congratula*ons to Andi, Tracy and their team for organising such a successful and happy event. 

VILLAGE FETE 26th AUGUST 2013 





MOBILE LIBRARY   

Tuesday    September 10th and 24th 
Ringmore Church 11.20—11.55 
 

Rainfall 
 
August 2013  35mm    
10 year high 181mm (2008) 
10 year low   35mm (2013) 
10 year average 98mm 

Nothing to report 
 

FRIDAY BUS SERVICE 
Departs Challaborough 09.47/Ringmore 09.55—Arrives Plymouth 10.49 
Departs Plymouth 13.30—Arrives Ringmore 14.34/Challaborough 14.38 

Village Transport Scheme 
Please remember, if you need a car and driver to get you to hospital or to the den*st, then phone  

Phill or Sally ErreQ on 810547. 

FARE CAR SCHEME – USE IT OR LOSE IT 

Fare Car is operated by Ivy Cabs 01752 895555 by formal agreement with the Devon County Council. You need to phone them 
to book in advance 

To Modbury  £2.80 per single journey :  Tuesdays, arrival  09.20, departure 12.30 

      Saturdays, arrival 11.35, departure 17.40 

To Ivybridge, £3.50 per single journey:   Saturdays only, arrival 12.05, departure 17.10 

To Kingsbridge,£2.80 per single journey:  Wednesdays, arrival 10.30 and 11.30, departure 12.30 and 13.30.  This service is 
wheelchair accessible.  Passengers can travel in an ordinary car seat or in a wheelchair.  Anyone can use this service. 

Please send items for inclusion in the newsletter 
to  e-mail: ringmorenews@btconnect.com or  
contact any of the team:  
 
Jane 811218, Gillian 810303, Karen 810382, 
Lynn 810093, Sally 810639 Carmen 810028 

All opinions expressed in this newsleQer are those of individual 
writers, and not necessarily those of the Editorial team. The Parish 
Council does not guarantee or accept liability for any literature, 
adver*sed goods or services. They have not inspected or made checks 
regarding suppliers.  The Editorial Team’s decision is final. 

 
The newsletter is now being edited by Sally, Gillian and Lynn in turn, so please ensure you use 
the Ringmore news email below and not personal email addresses.If you have any news, 
views , jokes, interesting articles, recipes, book reviews, or something to  

celebrate, or share,  please send information  to : ringmorenews@btconnect.com   
Jane 811218, Gillian 810303, Karen 810382, Lynn 810093, or Sally 810639., Carmen 810028 

Ringmore Parish First  Aid Responder  
In an Emergency First Call 999 then call any of us 
Lizzie Andrews    01548  810615 
Sandy Hammond  01548   810572 
Andi King                01548  811210 
Emily Bohnet         01548  811210 

Mike Wilson       01548   810211 
Alan Eaves          01548   810648 
Karen Purdy       01548   810382 
Jane Reynolds    01548   811218 
Debbie Mercy    01548   811276 

The NewsleQer editorial team are delighted to welcome a new member.  Carmen Henderson has kindly 
offered her assistance and we know her services will be invaluable 



THE RINGMORE CALENDAR 2014 

  £5.95 

 

  Now on Sale at 

  Holywell Stores,  

  Fryer Tuck,  

  Parkdean Holiday Park 

 

UNMISSABLE! 
RINGMORE CONCERT 

For the Friends C All Hallows 
. 

Friday October 18 at 7.30pm 
in All Hallows Church 

 
Come and hear some C the wonderfully talented 

players and singers 
        that we have 
in South Devon 

 
Substantial refreshments included plus a glass C wine. 

FREE TO Friends C All Hallows.  
A small contribution C £5 requested from everyone else 

(refunded if you join the Friends). 
Fu�her details and tickets from Christopher and Rosemary Piercy  

01548 810253 

or contact  

James 810303 

Barry 810359 

Proceeds to Parish 

Room Refurbishment 

 RINGMORE PARISH ROOM UPDATE 

 

The external work on the Parish Room has now been completed. The new  handrail will be fitted in a week or 

two.Do have a look if you are passing, as I am sure you will notice a bit of a difference!   

There is still a lot to do; we need to remove some more of the spoil, clear some rubbish and generally tidy up the 
site. Once we have done this we will try and landscape the land round the hall and hopefully find some plants 

that will grow in the rubble. The exterior needs painting and when all that is done the interior paintwork could 

do with touching up. I hope, as in the past, that there will be a willing band of volunteers to help, and I will be 

arranging some dates early in September.The Saturday film shows will be starting in the Autumn and the first 

will be on October 26th - film to be announced. We look forward to your continuing support.  

 

Barry Old    

Chairman, Ringmore Parish Room Committee 



 

On a beautiful August evening, the W.I. held their annual Charity Supper.  The marquee was erected 
by a team of husbands, tables and chairs set out, and the ladies turned it all into an attractive setting 
with flowers and coloured tablecloths. 

Nearly seventy people enjoyed the delicious supper, which included salmon, ham and coronation 
chicken, followed of course by the usual selection of scrummy Ringmore puddings made by 

members.  There was an excellent raffle, with various prizes, including vouchers from The Pickwick and Journey’s End. 

The profits from the evening are being shared between the Alzheimer’s Society and Kingsbridge Foodbank, the charities 
selected for 2013.  Jackie Tagent thanked everybody for all their help, especially Sally Errett who had organised the 
event. 

Our next meeting is on Thursday 12th September in the W.I. Hall, and visitors are very welcome at 8.00 pm when 
Michael and Ann Oakins will be telling us about their adventure in driving their specialised little car Land’s End to John 
O’Groats. 

Jackie Tagent 

NEXT MEETING 

“A Challenge” 
John O’Groats to Land’s End 

in a very small car! 

with 

Michael and Ann Oakins 

Venue 

Ringmore W.I. Hall 

Date 

Thursday 12th September 

Time 

8.00 pm 
 

Come and hear all about it! 

 

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 

SATURDAY 7th DECEMBER 

10.30 - 2.00 

PARISH ROOM 

PROCEEDS TO RINGMORE PARISH NEWSLETTER 

 

 All those talented people out there - take a table, and come and sell your wares at this 

well attended event.  For more information contact Sally 810639 or Gillian 810303 



The green line depicts the diversion 
route , and the redline depicts the clo-

FLOWERS FOR H@RVEST 
FESTIV@L 

W_ will \_ in th_ ]hur]h  

from 10.00—2.00 

on 

S[tur^[y 5th O]to\_r 

Pl_[s_ ]om_ [n^ [ssist 

Gifts of pro^u]_/foo^ woul^ 
[lso \_ gr[t_fully r_]_iv_^.  
Pl_[s_ l_[v_ in th_ ]hur]h 
^uring th_ w__k \_for_ th_ 

f_stiv[l 

 

M[ny Th[nks 

Ros_m[ry Wilson 



 I hope you are all enjoying the summer and that the children are enjoying the school holidays. If 
 any of the Kids are getting bored how about trying to complete all the 50 things to do before you 
 are 11¾. Have a look at www.50things.org.uk for some inspiration.  

   Many families enjoyed bug hunting with Ranger Lorna at Overbecks in Salcombe over the   
 weekend. The Bug Hunters explored the house gardens searching for minibeasts and then 
 headed out into  the woodland behind the house to try their hand at pond dipping and       
 butterfly catching. The groups caught plenty of tadpoles, newts, freshwater shrimps and dragonfly 
larvae, with even a few of the adults managing to catch a butterfly in the nets. All were safely released.  

A team of Natural England volunteers joined intern Rebecca Eddy for a day of ragwort pulling at Wembury 
Point this month. The group usually volunteer at Yarner Wood and East Dartmoor NNR. Rebeccca used to volunteer with 
this group, ‘it was great to have their help, and to share the sites I now work on. They did a brilliant job and really helped 
us blast through this task.’ The volunteers were then treated to a BBQ at the volunteer accommodation as a thank you for 
their hard work.  

Rangers Lorna and Marc had an enjoyable time at Yealmpton show talking to people and helping children make kites from 
plastic bags and drawing pictures. The children loved organizing the snail races and lots of noise was made as we 
cheered each snail on. 

The fence line has now been moved back on the coastal path to the west of Ayrmer cove.  This will enable the path to be 
moved in away from the cliff edge which has been suffering from erosion due to the winter flood damage. This work was 
funded through the Great South West Walks and the RDPE, as part of the 40th Anniversary of the South West Coast Path, 
as well as through funding from the National Trust.  

At the beginning of September we will be undertaking some path and drainage improvements to Ayrmer Lane (the 
footpath leading down to Ayrmer beach from the car park). Unfortunately a drainage pipe has broken under the path and 
so we will be using a mini digger to re-new this section of pipe. Please look out for any warning notices and we apologise 
in advance for any inconvenience this may cause. 

On Sunday 18th August the Ringmore Orchard Volunteers will be joining Ranger Joel for a day clearing vegetation and 
installing a bench. The fruit crop is looking good this year – so the group are looking forward to pressing the apples later in 
the autumn 

Lorna Sherriff 

Community Ranger 

Please contact your South Devon Rangers on 01548 562344 or email lornasherriff@nationaltrust.org.uk 

To keep up to date with the South Devon ranger team visit our blog at: www.ntsouthdevoncountryside.co.uk 

Follow us on Facebook: National Trust South Devon Countryside 

The Orchard 

On Sunday 18th August, a group of local volunteers, led by 
National Trust Ranger Joel Wakeling, made further progress on 
the renovation of the orchard, planted early in the last decade 
with traditional West Country trees, and which is accessed from 
the permissive footpath, at the signpost near the top of the wood 
across the valley from Lower Manor Farm.  
 
The team successfully cleared the previously installed footpath 
and steps to and through the orchard, which contains fruit trees 
such as Winter Stubbard, Paignton Marigold, Cornish Pine and 
Upton Pine variants of apple, as well as wild pear, cherry plum 
and crab apple trees. After an initial heavy strim through the 
orchard, the bases around all the trees were cleared of 
vegetation to allow each tree the best opportunity to thrive. All the 
trees were label tagged with their specific varieties, and, at the 
top corner of the orchard, a bench was installed to allow visitors 

to rest a while and enjoy the view back across the valley to Ringmore. 
 
Thanks for their hard work go to Andrew, Sarah, Judith, Andi, Perry, Joel and his Dad, John, and to Jane for 
the welcome refreshments as well as her work on the ground. 
 
We hope that Parishioners and visitors alike will enjoy a walk to the orchard, and the views it offers. 
John Reynolds 

A bench ready for visitors 
a2er the walk up the hill 



 

Paris or Bust 
Our son, Derek, Crookes, has just completed a gruelling 

charity cycle ride. 

One of a team of 12, Derek was asked by a friend if he 

would be intersted in cycling from London to Paris to raise 

money for Alzheimer's research. As both their fathers suffer 

from dementia and alzheimer's, he agreed straight away. 

After talking to more friends, some as far afield as Scotland 

and Australia, they started training in January. 

Leaving Trafalgar Square on 1st August, they cycled 65 

miles to Newhaven. Day 2 saw them boarding a ferry to 

Dieppw followed by a 40 mile trip to Forges-les-Eaux. Day 

3 was a very challenging leg of  88 hilly miles to Clergy- 

Pontoise. During this stage Derek came off his bike, badly 

cutting his elbow and bruising his hip but all credit to him 

for finishing the day. Day 4 saw them cycling 40 or so 

miles to the finishing line, the Eiffel Tower, where family 

and friends waited to welcome them. 

So far the team have raised over £23,000.00 and it is still 

rising.  The Parish or Bust website will stay open for 

donations until December./ 

Linda and Keith Crookes 
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August Village Service 
The August village service was led by Rosemary Piercy with Gilbert Snook giving an excellent talk. Four 
members of the congregation gave short but moving testimonies on how they had come through great 
challenges in their lives with the help of God.  Everyone agreed that it was a very enjoyable service. If you 
have a testimony that you would like to give at another village service then please let Rosemary Piercy 
know. 
 
Harvest Festival 
Our Harvest Festival this year will be held on Sunday 6thd October. The Harvest Festival Service will be 
held in All Hallows at 9.30am and will be conducted by Michael Tagent.  The Harvest Festival Lunch will 
once again be held in the Ringmore Parish Room at 12.30 for 1.00pm. Tickets will be on sale shortly so 
please watch out for the notices. We hope once again that All Hallows will be decorated with an abundance 
of flowers, fruits, vegetables and non perishable food items. Please note that this year we will be forward-
ing perishable food to the Korniloff at Bigbury and tinned and non perishable items to the Kingsbridge Food 
Bank. Thank you in advance for any item you can give as it has been an excellent summer and harvest. 
 
 
 Prayer Chain 
From time to time, most of us feel the need for prayer (whether or not we go to church). Over the past few 
months many have felt the need and benefit of the prayer chain. If anyone has a prayer request, they can 
phone one of the numbers below and give details of the request (as much or as little detail as they wish). 
That person will then phone the next person on the list and so on - ensuring at least ten people are pray-
ing. Details will be kept confidential at all times.  Rosemary Wilson 810211, Jenny Williams 810851, Mary 
Wilson 830280, Gill Tomlin 810028, Sally Errett  810547, Alice Thornton 810284, Judy Bull 810420, Alison 
Wynne-Powell 810407, Sally Ness 810639, Drina Williams 810405. 
 
Phill Errett. 



Crab & Asparagus Risotto with Tomato & Apple Salsa 
Ingredients 
2 Crab Claws per person 
400g Crab meat 
1tbs olive oil 
1.25l Fish Stock 
30g unsalted butter with 50ml olive oil and 1 tspn 
1 small onion, finely chopped 
440g Arborio rice 
200ml white wine 
1tbs lemon juice 
1 bunch fresh asparagus, diagonally sliced 
Chopped parsley 
Grated parmesan 

For the Tomato & Apple Salsa 
Finely dice 2 medium tomatoes 
and 1 Pink Lady Apple and mix 
with 50ml olive oil and 1 tspn            
chopped Coriander 
 
Method 
Crack the crab claws, remove all the shell, but leave the claws whole and set aside. 
Heat half the butter in a frying pan over a low heat.   Add the chopped onion and cook for 1-2 minutes until soft.   Add 
the rice and stir to coat the grains. Add the wine and cook for a further 2-3 minutes.Add the stock a ladleful at a time, 
allowing each to be absorbed before adding the next.   Continue stirring constantly for about 20 minutes until all the 
liquid is absorbed and the rice is cooked but still firm to the bite. 
Gently stir in the crab meat, asparagus, lemon juice and parmesan, season with sea salt and black pepper to taste. 
Melt the remaining butter and gently fry the whole crab claws for about 4-5 minutes turning regularly. 
Divide the risotto amongst the serving dishes and top with extra parmesan shavings and place 2 crab claws for each 
person on top. 
Sprinkle with the chopped parsley and add the tomato & apple salsa round the edge of the dish. 
This very popular dish is a delicious taste of the sea and we hope very much that you enjoy it at home as much as the 
Shackers do here!! 
 
Martin Benjamin    Head Chef  The Oyster Shack 

My partner and I have been looking into adop>on.  
The adoptees in this country all display certain behaviours, or they can't be placed in a par>cular 
environment or with par>cular people..... 
So, we have turned to Greece where all the adoptees are just grateful for a home. We are about to adopt a 
liFle girl who is deaf with very crooked teeth. 
I am talking about a dog by the way and if anyone is interested in  adop>ng either a cat or a dog (similar sort 
of price to  rescuing an  animal in this country) you can look on the Paws in Poros Facebook page or ring me 
on 01548 810894 
 
Pat (Challaborough) 

You are driving down the road in your car on a wild, stormy night, when you pass by a bus stop and you see three people wai>ng 
for the bus 
An old lady who looks as if she is about to die.  
An old friend who once saved your life  
The perfect partner you have been dreaming about.  
 
Which one would you choose to offer a ride to, knowing that there could only be one passenger in your car? 
 
This is a moral/ethical dilemma that was once actually used as part of a job applica>on.You could pick up the old lady, because 
she is going to die, and thus you should save her first. Or you could take the old friend because he once saved your life, and this 
would be the perfect chance to pay him back. However, you might never be able to find your perfect partner again. 
 
The successful candidate who was hired (out of 200 applicants) had no trouble coming up with his answer. He simply answered: “I 
would give the car keys to my old friend and let him take the lady to the hospital. I would stay behind and wait for the bus with 
the partner of my dreams.” 



 

 

 

 

 

Serving Devon’s best seafood since 1989 

 

Fruits de Mer, Oysters, Mussels, Turbot, Lemon Sole, Crab, Fruits de Mer, Oysters, Mussels, Turbot, Lemon Sole, Crab, Fruits de Mer, Oysters, Mussels, Turbot, Lemon Sole, Crab, Fruits de Mer, Oysters, Mussels, Turbot, Lemon Sole, Crab, 
Lobster, Brill, Bream Prawns and much, much more .......Lobster, Brill, Bream Prawns and much, much more .......Lobster, Brill, Bream Prawns and much, much more .......Lobster, Brill, Bream Prawns and much, much more .......    

    

We are open 7 days a week from 12 - 9pm      
Booking is advisable   

  
Autumn Menu offers start on 1Autumn Menu offers start on 1Autumn Menu offers start on 1Autumn Menu offers start on 1stststst    OctoberOctoberOctoberOctober    

2 courses for £12 & 3 courses for £142 courses for £12 & 3 courses for £142 courses for £12 & 3 courses for £142 courses for £12 & 3 courses for £14    

    

Check the website for details 
 
 

“SEAFOOD AT ITS VERY BEST, CAUGHT LOCALLY, COOKED “SEAFOOD AT ITS VERY BEST, CAUGHT LOCALLY, COOKED “SEAFOOD AT ITS VERY BEST, CAUGHT LOCALLY, COOKED “SEAFOOD AT ITS VERY BEST, CAUGHT LOCALLY, COOKED 
SIMPLY SIMPLY SIMPLY SIMPLY     

AND SERVED FOR YOUR ENJOYMENT”AND SERVED FOR YOUR ENJOYMENT”AND SERVED FOR YOUR ENJOYMENT”AND SERVED FOR YOUR ENJOYMENT”    

 

“Totally excep;onal food and a brilliant atmosphere”  

 

01548 810876 

 
bigbury@oystershack.co.uk 

www.oystershack.co.uk 

twiFer  @theoystershack 



J B S 
John Butler Stonework 

Quality Stonework 
Building & General Maintenance 

Free Estimates 
Efficient Service 

Based in the South Hams 
 

————————————————— 

John Butler Services 
Plumbing Maintenance and Repairs 

Hot Water Systems 

 
Boiler Service and Repairs 

Power flushing of central heating systems 
Gas, LPG and Oil 

Caravan and Holiday Home Safety Checks 
Gas Safe Registered 

Emergency Call Outs 
 

Tel:01548 810462/07977 962091  

 Holiday Accommodation 

Kimberley,  Ringmore 

 Separate Weekly Self Catering  

Annex sleeps 4 or 

Daily B&B with Private Bathroom. 

  

Delightful edge of village position 

Sea and Country Views 

  

Please call on 01548 811115 

www.kimberley-annex.co.uk 



A M KING & SONS 

All aspects of building work and  

renovations undertaken. 

Bespoke double glazed wooden  

windows and doors 

New kitchens and bathrooms 

Interior and exterior decoration 

 

01548 810570 

amkingandsons@fsmail.net 

Gentle, safe and  

 
To Advertise here please contact  

Ringmorenews@btconnect.com 
Or any of the team : 

Jane 811218, Gillian 810303, 
Karen 810382, Lynn 810093,Sally 

810639 
Box Advert 1/8 of a Page  

@ £22.00 per year (11 Issues)  
 £2.50 per one off advert 



Turtle Farm Produce 
SPRING /SUMMER Opening Times:   

 Wed - Sat, only 11am –6pm 
Plants –Many Shrubs &Climbers 

Ready Potted Spring flowering bulbs Veg 
Plants 

Coming Soon Fresh Home Reared Lamb and Pork 
Also Seasonal vegetables—Free Range Eggs  

Homemade Cakes /Pies and ready Meals 
Marmalades and Chutneys 

Wild Bird Food 

Phone evenings—01548 810923– WE CAN ALSO DELIVER 

We are in the polytunnel on top of the hill Bowling Green Cross.  Two ways in:  
The turning on the bend before the golf course or on the Bigbury Village to 

Challaborough/b-on-S road. 

 



Holiday Let 
The Beach House 

The Thatches Holiday Village, Modbury 
Three bedrooms, two bathrooms 

Luxury Accommodation.   
Stunning views of Dartmoor 
www.thethatches.co.uk 
Chris Duff: 01548 830346 
Angela & Peter Phipps: 

 01932 867 090 



 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Journey’s End Inn, how pubs used to be 

************* 
Friday Thai nights are always popular! 

Pork Cheek, Coriander, Wild Garlic, Chilli Spring Rolls 

Beef Massam 

Green This Chicken, New Potato Curry 

Butternut Squash, Spring Onion, Cashew Nut, Wok fried Noodles 

Glass Noodle, Shitake Mushroom, Baby Spinach, Chilled Salad, Nham 

Jim Dressing 
****************** 

Traditional Sunday Lunches 
**************** 

Booking always advisable, especially weekends 
**************** 

BEER FESTIVAL 
27th - 29th September 2013 

10 LOCAL ALES 
MUSIC ON FRIDAY AND SATURDAY NIGHT 

**************** 
Conor and Tracy at The Journey’s End Inn, 

Ringmore, TQ7 4HL 

01548 810205   

www.thejourneysend.com 




